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November 8, 2007

The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

Enclosed for County Council consideration and adoption is an ordinance that creates an administrative appeal procedure that allows applicants to dispute Department of Development and Environmental Services (DDES) fees.  The creation of this administrative appeal procedure is a requirement of the final judgment in the Tiger Mountain, LLC & P & L Associates vs. King County lawsuit.  This was a class action lawsuit regarding the calculation of permit fees.  The court issued its final judgment on May 4, 2007.
In the final judgment, the court required King County to institute an administrative appeal process that would allow permit applicants to challenge permit fee estimates and permit billings by DDES.  Currently, the King County Code provides a fee waiver process that is administered by DDES.
The ordinance establishes an entirely new appeal process in the King County Code, but to the extent possible, it relies on existing mechanisms that will simplify implementation.  The ordinance will allow an applicant to dispute both permit fee estimates and permit billings.  As you know, DDES provides a fee estimate for projects that are project managed – those complex or difficult projects that benefit from more oversight.  These estimates generally limit the total fees that the department may charge for its review.  The ordinance allows the applicant to dispute these fee estimates by filing an appeal with DDES within a defined period after the estimate is provided to the applicant.  The director makes the initial decision on whether to grant the appeal.  The applicant may then appeal the director’s decision to the Hearing Examiner.  

A similar procedure applies to the appeal of DDES billings for permit review.  When DDES has completed all required review, the ordinance requires DDES to issue a notice of completion.  An applicant may then dispute the department’s billings by filing an appeal with the department.  If the project was not project managed, the applicant must first make a fee waiver request.

On appeal of either a fee estimate or a fee billing, the Hearing Examiner may modify the fee or billing or remand the matter back to the department if the examiner determines that the fee or billing was inconsistent with county code or was unreasonable.    
In accordance with the court’s decision, applicants may challenge fees assessed by DDES dating back to January 1, 2004. 
DDES has developed this ordinance in consultation with Peter Donahue, King County Hearing Examiner, in order to ensure that it is capable of being effectively implemented.  In order to compensate the Hearing Examiner for the administrative costs of these appeals, the ordinance provides for a fifty dollar appeal fee.  This is substantially less than the fee for other land use appeals.  The fee will be refunded if the Hearing Examiner determines that the applicant is the substantial prevailing party.
If you have any questions, please contact Stephanie Warden, Director, Department of Development and Environmental Services, at 206-296-6700.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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